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JINDERA NEWS 
FREE local Newsletter distributed by the first Saturday of each month (except January) published by:- 

A Jindera based, not-for-profit charity organisation. 

THE  

Congratulations to our local Australia Day recipients! 

Five residents of Greater 
Hume became Australian 
citizens following an offi-
cial Australian Citizenship  
Ceremony, they were:  
Mrs. Lidwina Bulle, 
Holbrook -  Mr. Cormick 
Cronin, Holbrook , 

Miss Ting Ting Ding, Jindera - Mr. Samuel Murray, Mullengandra  -  

Mr. David Thompson, Brocklesby.  
Miss Ting Ting Ding proudly holds  

her Australian Citizenship Certificate. 

Pat with his Citizen of the Year 

Nomination Certificate. 

Australia Day 2022 in Greater Hume was held at the beautiful Ten Mile Gardens 
in Holbrook, it was a fabulous ceremony, with over 300 people attending.   
 

Nominations for Citizen of the 
Year were Ross and Helen 

Krause, Patrick Hayes, Francis 

Fifield, Shai Feuerherdt and Rus-
sell Davies. The joint winners for 
Citizen of the Year were Ross and 
Helen Krause from Walla Walla. 

Pat Hayes was nominated for Citizen of the Year 
for his many years of active membership as a volun-
teer within the Jindera community. Pat has exten-
sive input into many local projects and activities 
some of which include Jindera Pioneer Museum, 
Jindera Community Forum, Jindera Men’s Walk, 
Jindera Tennis Club and the Jindera Football Club. 

School Citizenship Awards were received by: 

Tilly Phegan - St Paul’s Lutheran College, Leah Perry - Brocklesby Public School, Ella Hawkins - Burrumbuttock Public 

School, Scarlett Hocking - Culcairn Public School, Zara Byrne - Gerogery Public School, Macey Bullock - Henty Public 

School, Issac Bennett - Holbrook Public School, Charlotte Wright - Jindera Public School, Sam Howland - St John's Lu-

theran School, Angelica Murphy - St Mary MacKillop College, Kaycee Thomas - St Joseph’s Primary School, Milly For-

rest - St Paul's Lutheran Primary School, Jai Leischke - Walbundrie Public School and Olivia Odewhan - Walla Walla Public 

School. 
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We provide a safety net of kindness, consideration and support through:- 

Jindera Opportunity Shop | Jindera Newsletter | Referral and Emergency Contact Office   

Carers Support Group | Schools Grants Programmes| Critical Family Aid 

We also provide support and resources for various local events and organisations:- 

 The Jindera Garage Sale | Seniors Week | Anzac Day Services | Jindera Pioneer Museum 

Rural Care Link Office  

Hours 

1.00pm to 5.00pm Monday to Thursday.    

Assistance  

We can provide basic food, clothing, equipment 

and other financial and emotional support. 

Phone for appointment 02 6026 3001 or  0475 594 

073.  Messages responded to promptly. 

__________________________________ 
 

Counselling Services 
For counselling enquiries, please contact the office 

on 02 6026 3001 or 0475 594 073 or email  

office@ruralcarelink.org.au  

________________________________________ 
 

The Jindera News 
Published monthly (except January) by Rural 

Care Link Inc.  All profits from advertising and 

donations are used to support the activities of Ru-

ral Care Link Inc.   

Contributions and advertisements should be ne-

gotiated with and forwarded to the Editorial team 

at jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 

Please Note:  The editorial team reserves the right 

not to publish any article or to modify the presen-

tation to suit the style of the publication. 

__________________________________ 
 

Carers Support Group 
Our group is for parents, guardians, family mem-

bers and other support people who provide on-

gong care and assistance to another person, re-

gardless of age, within the Greater Hume Council 

area. 

Next Carers Group Meeting:  Tuesday 8th Febru-

ary  - 10.00 am  - Jindera Village Green 

To discuss and plan this years activities 

Jenny O’Neill—Coordinator—0438 263 417   or   

Vickie Priscina—Facilitator—0428 406 060 

__________________________________ 
Jindera Op Shop  

Hours 

10am to 4pm Tuesday to Friday and 10am to 1pm 

Saturday.  Closed for lunch from 1pm to 1.45pm 

weekdays. 

____________________________________________ 

School Holiday Activities 

RCL ran a trial series of School Holiday programs 

for local kids in January.  These activities were 

free to attend and were all well received, with 

good numbers turning up. 

Wednesday 19th Janu-

ary was Archery Tag 

at the Village Green.  

This activity was facili-

tated by Jumping 

Beans from Wagga 

Wagga.  The partici-

pants (and grandpar-

ents) all had loads of 

fun, although some of 

the younger ones fa-

tigued early, due to 

the size and weight of 

the Bows.  

Thursday 20th January  
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was Clay Modelling at the School of Arts Hall.  

Local Potter, Kerry Docker, Table Top Pots, 

delivered this workshop, and when asked “was 

Kerry a good teacher?”, the children all shouted a 

resounding YES!   

Kerry showed the children how to make a pinch 

pot, which they then decorated in their own 

creative ways.  They used air drying clay, so there 

was no need to fire the pots.  Once they had 

completed their pinch 

pots, they were given 

more clay and free 

scope.  The kids all 

went home with a tray 

full of creative 

masterpieces, which they could then paint at 

home once they have dried for a week. 

Monday 24th January was Circus Skills at the 

School of Arts Hall, and Village Green.  Due to 

the number of registrations, 

we held a morning workshop 

for 5-9 year olds and an 

afternoon session for 10-15’s.  

These workshops were 

facilitated by Circus McCabe, 

a husband and wife and 

family team, who will be 

touring regional areas again 

with classes and shows in 

March-April this year.  

Jindera is on their tour schedule, so watch out for 

more news about that.  

P a t r i c k  a n d 

Felicity McCabe, 

a n d  f a m i l y 

helpers, delivered 

f u n  a n d 

i n f o r m a t i v e 

sessions, starting 

with discussions, warm ups and stretches.   

All participants learned several skills that they 

hadn’t tried before.  They received instruction for 

acrobatic/balance poses with partners, 

headstands, handstands, tight rope, unicycle, rolla 

bolla, spinning plates, diablo, stilts, and juggling.  

Participants displayed a variety of skill levels in 

different areas, and it was great to see them 

helping each other and challenging themselves. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rural Care Link Inc., hopes to run more of these 

types of activities in the future.  Thank you to all 

who helped make this happen. Now….back to 

school! 
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☺ BE COVID SAFE  

Wear A Mask - Wash Hands 
Social Distance 

 

Due to Covid 19,  

our regular church services have changed. 

Please see our website for  

service locations and times    

burrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au 

Contact: Pastor Christian Fandrich 0457 841 123 

 

Support YOUR  
Local Business 

 

https://apc01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fburrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au%2F&data=02%7C01%7C%7C1a1bcdbc78ad49b63a9f08d82d3e9a90%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637309094185593867&sdata=YJnqrBp8QjF6agU7idx2LzWCY%2BOU5BE
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Jindera OP Shop - back in business! 

Friends in Action (Caritas) Diary:  
2022 

A Group that can offer emotional and spiritual support and opportunity for growth 
through caring and personal relationships.  

 

 With adhering to Covid-19, Rules and what we can do, check out email notices, please.  Staying Safe. 
    

 
 

9 February 2022:     AGM and Eucharist. - St Paul’s Jindera 
  Contact: Jane Barlow 0438 262480. 

   Meeting at St Paul’s Jindera at 9.30am. 

 
 

  Leader:   Jane Barlow 0438 262480     Assistant Leader:  Roz Phillipson 0417 457122  
  Secretary:  Annette Brown 0456 370257    Treasurer:    Bev Blair 60 262431  
 

Friendship in Action 

J indera was hit by several storms in January. 

Indeed, the flooding and stormwater surges 

that occurred because of the intense rainfall had 

many locals upset. One area damaged in these 

storms was the Greater Hume community hub and 

Jindera OP shop. 
 

T he damage meant that, although the store was 

planned to re-open after the Christmas break, 

Rural Care Link had to extend the closedown so 

that repairs could be undertaken. It meant much of 

the shelving had to be replaced.  
 

T he charity took the opportunity to update the 

infrastructure and fittings. And the good news 

is: Jindera Op Shop is now back in business.  
 

W e invite you to take a look at our new, more 

open, shop. 
 

Y ou’ll not only find new shelves in place, but the 

sections of the shop are now more 

clearly divided, and the items are more 

clearly labelled.  
 

W ith the re-opening, we have items on 

sale: Formal and bridal wear is now 

half price. 
 

A nd if you want to continue enjoying the summer, 

we’ve also got a great selection of DVDs.  

 

F or ‘war buffs’ we have Spencer 

Tracy in “Thirty 

Seconds over Tokyo”. We also have 

“Memphis Belle” with Matthew Mod-

ine, Eric Stoltz, and Harry Connick 

Jr.  as well as the classic “A bridge too 

far” with an all-star cast. 

A lternatively, you could decide it’s 

simply time to have a family night in. 

Why not grab some delicious 

Jindera Pizzas and watch 

“Pirates of the Caribbean”, “Bridget 

Jones diary”, “A night at the museum”, 

or “Ten things I hate about you”. 

 

I f movies are not your thing, our book section 

has Steve Waugh’s autobiography, and 

some great outdoor cooking 

recipes: like Spanish BBQ 

prawns. 

 

T he money we receive from your purchases goes 

to help people in the district in need. So, please 

drop in.  
 

We hope to see you soon. 
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1 

Water Aerobics Class 
Open for all – 6.15pm 
Men's ONLY - 7.15pm 

 

 

2 

CWA - School of Arts 
Hall - 10am 
Social Tennis – JTC - 
7.00pm  
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am 
Stitch & Chat Craft 
Group - Anglers Club-
house -1.30pm 

 

 

3 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 
Water Aerobics Class 
Open for all – 6.15pm 
Men's ONLY - 7.15pm 

 

 

3 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 
Jindera Anglers Club – 
Fishing Comp  Weekend  
Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 4.30pm 

 

 

5 

6 

Jindera Blokes Walk –
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 
Jindera Museum  
Tearooms - 11am to 3pm  
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11am - 2pm 

7 

Swimming Pool 
Committee Meeting - 
7.30pm 

8 

Carers Support Group  
Jindera Village Green - 
10.00am  
Water Aerobics Class 
Open for all – 6.15pm 
Men's ONLY - 7.15pm 

 

9 

Social Tennis – JTC - 
7.00pm  
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am 
 

10 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 
Water Aerobics Class 
Open for all – 6.15pm 
Men's ONLY - 7.15pm 

11 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 
Jindera Anglers Club – 
GM - 5.30pm  
Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 4.30pm 

12 

Jindera Pool 
Floating Cinema –  
8.30pm 

 
 
 

 

13 

Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 
Jindera Museum  
Tearooms - 11am to 3pm  
Operating Working  
Machines - 2pm to 4pm 
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11am - 2pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  

14 

Museum Meeting -
School of Arts Hall  -
7.30pm  

15 

Water Aerobics Class 
Open for all – 6.15pm 
Men's ONLY - 7.15pm 
Community Forum 
School of Arts Hall - 
7.30pm 

 

 
 

 

16 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                
Social Tennis – JTC - 
7.00pm  

17 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 
Water Aerobics Class 
Open for all – 6.15pm 
Men's ONLY - 7.15pm 

18 

Jindera Anglers Club 
5.00pm 
Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 
Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 4.30pm 

19 

 

 
 

 

20 

Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 
Jindera Museum  
Tearooms - 11am to 3pm  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11am - 2pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  
Jindera Anglers Club – 
Presentation Day 12 noon  

21 
Water Aerobics Class 
Open for all – 6.15pm 
Men's ONLY - 7.15pm 

 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                 
Social Tennis – JTC - 
7.00pm  

24 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 
Water Aerobics Class 
Open for all – 6.15pm 
Men's ONLY - 7.15pm 

25 

Jindera Anglers Club – 
5.00pm 
Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 
Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 4.30pm 

26 

Jindera Museum  
Twilight Opening - 
6.00pm 

27 

Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 
Jindera Museum  
Tearooms - 11am to 3pm  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11am - 2pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  

28 

 
     

Jindera Community Diary          FEBRUARY 2022 

Jindera STREET LIBRARY 
 

How does it work? 
People can simply reach in and take what 
interests them; when they are done, they 
can return them to the Street Library, or 
pass them on to friends. 
If you take a book (or two) from the  
Library, you do not need to return that ex-
act book. However, in order to keep the 
Street Library full of good choices for the 
whole community  the next time you pass 
by the Street Library bring a few books to 
share. 
 

Where is it? 
The Street Library is located near the gate 
at St. Paul’s Anglican Church Urana Street  Jindera.  
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Jindera Pool Report 
What an interesting season we have had this year!!! You don’t need to go to the pool to get wet!!! Despite 

the weather, the 2 weeks of the School Holiday swimming Program was well attended… a great opportunity 

for our children to become water wise! 
 

 

 

 

 

A huge thanks to Jodi and her merry team of helpers who kept 

the food up to the crowds over those 2 weeks!  
 

 

We would also like to acknowledge who have provided generous financial 

support to the Jindera Swimming Pool by promoting community health and 

well-being this year through a  

• $400 donation to support Allana to get her Life-guard qualification so that she is able to offer aqua 

classes to the community outside of pool hours without having to pay to have a Lifeguard stay on 

late, making it cost effective to run classes for men only (7.15 – 8.00pm).  

• $3,000 donation to purchase 2 more aluminium park benches to provide additional much needed 

seating for patrons! 

 

Upcoming events:  

Floating Cinema – MOANA - 12th
 February – 8.30pm. Tickets $5 

each available for sale at the kiosk – buy asap to avoid disappointment. 

Floaties available for SALE at the kiosk. 

Wally Wipeout – 6
th
 February and 13

th
 March 
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 The CWA Murray Group Annual General Meeting 
was held on 9th December, 2021 at Table Top.  Guest 
speakers were local member, Justin Clancy, Reverend 
Peter McCloud-Miller and NSW CWA State President, 
Stephanie Stanhope.  Two members of Jindera Branch 
were elected into office positions, Margaret McMaster, 
Group Cultural Officer and Bev. Blair, Group Publicity 
Officer. 
 

 Jindera and Albury branches shared the Rita Ross 
Trophy for the most Active Branches over the past 12 
months.  Jindera’s Mary Fielder (our flower girl) won 
the Margaret Jelbart Trophy for floral arrangement.   
This was judged by members of the Riverina Group. 
 

 Our Christmas breakup was held at the Hovell Tree 
Inn, Marie Leddin, Jindera’s Cultural Officer organised 
the luncheon which was enjoyed by all who attended.    
Helen Palmer led us in Carol Singing and members of 
the Hovel Tree staff joined us in singing. 
  

 With the 100 years centenary of CWA of NSW be-
ing celebrated this year, branches have been invited to 
send a postcard of their town wishing CWA of NSW 
best wishes and congratulating the Association on 
reaching 100.  Jindera’s postcard pictured scenes from 
our town, Village Square, Museum, Cenotaph and St. 
Paul’s Church. 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

At the close of the school year in 2021, CWA presented 
book certificates to students at St. Johns school, Jindera 
Public School, Mary McKillop School and Jindera Pre 
School. 
 

 Our first meeting for 2022 will be held on Wednes-

day, 2nd February at 10am in the School of Arts Hall. 
The Land Cookery Competition will be held at our first 
meeting. Members have been asked to make a cake, 
slice etc. which will be judged to go into the Group 
Land Cookery Comp. to be held in March at Gerogery.  
 

Yours in CWA Friendship. 
Bev. Blair. President. 

Jindera CWA News 

 The new year has arrived and already nearly a month 
has passed. Time marches on despite the disruption to our 
lives the pandemic continues to bring. We must all find 
positive ways to live our lives in these different and often 
unexpected times. 
 

 At the museum we have see an increase in visitors over 
the festive season and school holidays, which has been 
gratifying. The Tea Rooms were open each day between 
Christmas and New Year giving visitors to the township 
an opportunity for a home cooked treat, the lovely atmos-
phere of the Tea Room and a friendly welcome. 
 

 The rain of early January put a dampener on our first 
Twilight opening and this had to be cancelled or anyone 
wishing to attend would have had to bring gumboots. We 
hosted a smaller crowd for the second evening but all en-
joyed the great music of White Line who have been creat-
ing new songs despite the lack of opportunities to play 
them.  
 

 The grant awarded to the museum from Liquor and 
Gaming for the erection of an all-abilities toilet structure at 
the museum has come through and we hope to commence 
this work shortly. This will be a very welcome addition to 
the museum complex as the present facilities do not cater 
for wheelchairs etc. Additional paths will be installed 
around the museum to enhance this development. We are 
very fortunate to have such a helpful group of people on 
staff at Greater Hume Council who have made the track 

through the paper work associated with a new building, 
less arduous. 
 

 The Christmas Wreath Making workshops were again 
a great success with an additional workshop being held in 
the afternoon to cater for the larger numbers. All who at-
tended had a wonderful time creating a masterpiece 
wreath for their door or that of a friend. The weather was 
beautiful on the day and the workshops created a lovely 
atmosphere in the gardens of the museum. 
 

 The Sunday Working Machines running days are pro-
gressing well with our next running day scheduled for Sun-

day 13th February. The first of the museum’s monthly 

meetings for 2022 will be held on the following Monday, 

14th February, at 7.30pm in the Supper room of the Town 

Hall. The museum’s Annual General Meeting is scheduled 

for Monday 14th March at 7.30pm also in the Town Hall, 

all visitors are welcome to attend and hear first hand the 
progress of the museum over the past 12 months. Subscrip-
tions for membership are now due and members are re-
minded to vote at the AGM, they must be paid-up mem-
bers of the society.  
 

 The museum hopes to host another Twilight opening 
on Saturday, February 26th.The evening will commence at 
6pm. Come and enjoy the great music, food and beverage 
the museum has on offer at these nights. This is a lovely 
opportunity to catch up with friends and family and enjoy 
the relaxed and pleasant atmosphere at the museum. 
 

Margie Wehner 

President 

Jindera Pioneer Museum & Historical Society Inc. 
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JINDERA COMMUNITY FORUM 
 Next Meeting is at the Jindera School of Arts (Hall) 

*****  Tuesday, February 15, 2022 ***** 
*****  7:30pm  ***** 

For more information contact: 
jinderacommunityforum@gmail.com  

 

 
 
 
 

Come and join a group of locals who are interested in our community and its people, and who would like 
to help improve the facilities our community offers to both visitors and residents alike. 

WHAT DOES THE FORUM DO? 
 

The Forum holds community meetings which are open to residents of Jindera to attend 
and discuss what is happening in Jindera, as well as consider the future of Jindera. 
Meetings are generally held bi-monthly on the third Tuesday in February, April, June, 
August and October. 
 

The Forum is able to put forward ideas and comments to Greater Hume Council on is-
sues facing our Jindera community, facilitate direct discussion with Councillors who 
are in attendance at regular meetings, in addition to holding special meetings relating 
to specific issues. 
 

FEBRUARY MEETING 
 

At this coming February meeting on the 15th we will have Greg Blackie (Director Engi-
neering—GHC) in attendance (on short notice) to discuss the current sewerage issue 
relating to recent flooding. If anyone is affected by this issue, please submit a formal 
complaint to Council via the council office at Jindera or via online, following which you 
are welcome to attend the Forum meeting to familiarise yourself with the already 
planned future sewerage upgrade and to have discussions with Greg. If there are other 
issues that require discussion with Greg, please advise the Forum via email below so 
that Greg can be prepared to address those issues. 

*** Please note that the meeting is being held at the Hall instead of the usual Hub *** 
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 For over 50 years "World Wetlands Day" has been 
celebrated on 2 February. That date for 2022 will have 
passed by the time you read this. Nevertheless, as we 
have some Wetlands in Jindera the following informa-
tive article pays tribute to World Wetlands Day.  
 

 The article records a few important moments in the 

history of our Wetlands, specifically since the establish-

ment of the group "Friends of Jindera Wetlands". 
 

 The idea to form a group to care for and develop 
Jindera Wetlands came to mind during 2012-13. Early 
in 2014 Greater Hume Shire gave permission to go 
ahead and soon after a small group with the name 

Friends of Jindera Wetlands was formed. The following 
photos show some of the significant moments in Jin-
dera’s Wetland/woodland since then.  
 

 There are other ideas for the care and development 
of Jindera Wetlands. Of our current small membership, 
only two are physically active and are spending a lot of 
time maintaining the area.  
 

 If you would like to join us to help lighten the load 

of maintenance and to help facilitate other 'moments' 
please call me or ’send me a text’!   
 

Robert (Bob) Done - 0407180 730 

for the Friends of Jindera Wetlands 

September 2014 
Down with the old sign, up with the new.  

 The original sign honours the NSW Storm Water Authority 
and Albury Shire Council for the construction  

of the Wetlands. The new sign, telling of the formation of  

The Friends of Jindera Wetlands.  

June 2015 
Our first plants - native grasses and shrubs in  

the woodland area. 

May 2014 
A Magpie Lark at low water level  

seeking mud for her nest. 

June 2015 
Fairly high water-level around ‘The Island’.  
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October 2015 
 

Low water-level around  
’The Island’  

in the Jindera Wetland. 
 

The new housing development can  
be seen in the back-ground. 

May 2017  
Visiting school 

children looking 
for water-bugs. 

May 2017 
School children vising Jindera Wetlands.  

White-winged Choughs.  

They later built a nest and raised a family in one of the Red-wood trees in the woodland.  
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  A very big thank you to everyone who not only en-

tered the December 'Count The Elves' competition at the 
Jindera Post Office -but also to the overwhelming appreci-
ation expressed by both young and old (young at heart?) 
for the Christmas Lego window display. Lego fans trav-
elled from Albury to view the display as well as one very 
keen fan from Yarrawonga! 
 

 And of course there's no competition without a win-

ner ! William Wood of Jindera. His guess of 8 was the 
first correct entry drawn. Well done William!  
 

 We would also like to thank our official competition 

adjudicator Judd Miles of Jindera who travelled all the 

way from the east coast to give of  his time  & expertise in 
drawing the winning entry. Thank you Judd! 
 

 A total of $154.70 was raised and gratefully received 
by the Albury Salvation Army Corp for their annual Salvo 
Christmas Appeal. 
 

 A special thank you also to Mary Lynne, Pat & the 

Post Office team in donating the winning prize as well as 

collecting entries & donations in what was already a very 
busy postal month for them! 

Judd Miles drawing the winning entry. Christmas Lego Village display at the Post Office. 

Christmas Lego Village Competition 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

No Job too Big or Small  
All inquiries Welcome  

 

Local Jindera Business! 
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see your  
ad here 

 

Contact Jindera News 
for pricing & more info  

jinderanews@ 
ruralcarelink.org.au 

 

Wattos Garden Supplies 
1 Jarick Way 

Jindera Industrial Estate 
 

Earthworks now  Available 
 

We also offer Deliveries  
 

0448 600 433 

 

 
Bank with over 70 banks and financial institutions 

 
 

Phone: 
6026 3201 
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Australia Day at the Jindera Pool: 

Once again, the Jindera Swimming Pool Committee put on some events to celebrate this day.  

There was fun for all - Thong Throwing, Dress-up  

Relays for the kids (big and small), and the all–popular 

Bombing Competition for small, medium and… even 

the grown ups!! There was great participation by both 

young and those not ready to grow up (thanks to those 

adults who got involved)!!  

    There were prizes to be won with an  

     Aussie flavour.  

 

 

Steak sandwiches 

and sausages in 

bread (of course) 

were available at 

the kiosk.  
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Thanks to the NSW Stronger  

Communities Grant the  

committee obtained in 2018,  

there is plenty of shade to be found. 

The combination of new solar heating 

and pool covers keeps the tempera-

ture above 26 degrees in all but sus-

tained cold and cloudy weather.  
 

The committee has also purchased a 

gazebo which can be set up on re-

quest. 
 

Bookings can be made for after-hours 

($50 per hour) if you would like to 

book for a private group or party. 

 

 

 

 
 

Aqua classes Gold coin. 
 

Wed and Friday – 3-4pm 
 

Contact Ruth Dunn for more  

information 0477 008 743. 



 

February 2022 — edition 285                                                                                      Page  16 

 These gorgeous little critters that many of us are get-
ting to know a bit better around Burrumbuttock, Walla 
Walla and surrounds have an interesting and varied diet 
depending on the time of year. I am often asked what it is 
they eat exactly. Unlike their larger and sometimes lesser 
welcomed cousins, fortunately Squirrel Gliders don’t go 
for our precious fruit trees or fresh leaves on the Mulber-
ry! 
 

 Squirrel Gliders do love carbs - usually in the form of 
sugar like sources such as nectar, pollen, wattle sap, hon-
eydew and gum manna. If a Eucalypt is flowering, there 
is a fair chance Squirrel Gliders will be seeking it out and 
from late winter to early summer they will follow the 
flowers of various local tree species. 
 

 When there 
are few flowers 
another source of 
sugar are lerps. If 
you look closely 
at the leaves of 
Eucalypts, they 
can often have 
spots on them. If 
you rub this spot, 
you will discover that it is a casing or covering of an in-
sect called a Psyllid. The psyllid sucks the sap from the 
leaves and then exudes (yep poo’s) the sugary excess out 
which then forms a covering over the insect.  Squirrel 
Gliders will spend a lot of time in the tops of the trees 
“gleaning” (not cleaning) or licking this sugary treat off 
the leaf. 
  

If this sugar source has been cleaned - sorry “gleaned” 
then there are records of Squirrel Gliders eating the sap 
exudate that “bleeds” from some trees and shrubs. We 
often include silver wattle in our plantings as this particu-
lar plant appears to be favoured for this sugary food 
source.  
 

 Should all sugar sources be off the menu then protein 
is another loved option. If you have a thing about spiders 
- well Squirrel Glider’s would happily help you out. They 

love a good-sized juicy Huntsman Spider, will gracefully 
glide, and catch a big bardi grub moth and they will also 
happily chomp down on Christmas beetle’s, cicada’s, oth-
er summer beetles and caterpillars. All of these menu 
preferences just make us love Squirrel Gliders even more.  
 

 Behind every gorgeous, large eyed and gregarious 
critter lies an animal with a will to survive and thrive. 
Less recorded accounts of other protein sources exist for 
Squirrel Gliders but not frequently witnessed. This in-
cludes Squirrel Glider’s eating bird’s eggs and young from 
nests. A recent eyewitness account by a local landholder 
was relayed to me of a brave (or maybe brazen) Squirrel 
Glider attempting to knock off a juvenile Red Wattle bird. 
The Squirrel Glider was disturbed in the attempt and the 
young bird fell to the ground to live another day. Perhaps 
this season, when there is increased breeding of birds, 
insects and plants it 
is also the time for 
Squirrel Gliders to 
thrive as well and 
start using and ex-
panding into the are-
as that we have been 
creating for them these last 20 years. 

What a great Christmas party Jindera Community Garden had arranged at short notice. It was lovely down in 

the garden sharing a meal with all the helpers. Thanks everyone - it was a good get together.  

A Squirrel Glider’s seasonal menu plan.  
By Lou Bull Squirrel Glider LAMP Project Officer 



 

February 2022 — edition 285                                                                                     Page  17 

Crazy Season  
 

 What a crazy season we have been having, heaps of 
rain in a downpour which is causing flash flooding with 
moisture staying in the ground and having wet feet, espe-
cially if you hadn't mowed the lawn. Most people have 
been mowing twice a week because of how quickly the 
grass grows. The Mozzies have taken the fun out of gar-
dening for everyone let's hope they disappear soon. 
 

 What can we do about these Mozzies - mow the lawn 
shorter - plant lemon scented shrubs, mint, basil, Chamo-
mile and other herbs and plants that help that have a natu-
ral Aerogard.  
 

 There has been too much rain for some plants that's 
why they are dying ... like Lavender, Rosemary, natives 
and many other plants. Maybe a lemon scented shrub to 
replace might be a good idea? 
 

 BIG YEAR coming up for the Community Garden.  
LOTS of changes happening for the best - Why a change 
to the garden? 
 The garden isn't working as well as it should be, after 
11 reliable workers with shovels have done all the hard 
work to set it up with tubs and planted so the community 
can enjoy the benefits ... not enough people putting their 
hand up to help with even though they wanted to see the 
garden happen.  

Just little things make a big difference like: 
 

1. Watering or weeding,  
2. Bring lawn clippings,  cardboard, papers down  
3. Bring stakes for the tomatoes  
4. Help with composting  
Just 5 minutes helping - all this adds up to a well organised 
community garden. 
 

 As far as the community helping, the fund raising for 
the shed has been excellent. We have had great support 
from everyone around the Jindera community.    
 

Special thanks to Cathy Gooley who has worked hard to 
collect heaps of gifts and vouchers so we are ready to roll 
with our fundraisers early this year. 
 

 It is impossible to thank everyone who has helped us in 
some way for there are so many. The up coming creative 
change to the garden this year will ONLY be successful if 
some of you lovely people can spent 5 minutes to make it 
successful   

Jindera  
Community Garden 

FLOODING in Community Garden  
All our plans for our Mandala Garden have been washed away  
Mud in our Shed - All our Straw Garden and beautiful compost was 
washed away - Small Tubs damaged with plants.   
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Where has all our garden gone  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We will have to have a BIG Community Meeting with everyone giving 
us ideas with flooding gardens.  

Please Please Please HELP  
Look at our Community Garden Post on Facebook Groups   

Please message  

Eileen White   - 0400 023290  
You may join the Jindera Community Garden Group  

on Facebook with more updates  

Happy Gardening Everyone! 
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 Council News  January 2022  

The meeting was recorded and available for viewing on Council’s 

website https://bit.ly/35uKFxX  
 

Business dealt with at the meeting included:  
 

 Council opened with Councillors Forrest, Lindner, Mey-

er, O’Neill, Quinn, Schilg and Wilton undertaking the oath 

of office, Councillors Hicks and Parker undertook the affir-

mation of office in front of Ken Scheuner, Justice of the 

Peace.  
 

 Congratulations to all Councillor elected or re-elected at 

the December local government elections. Councillor Tony 

Quinn was elected Mayor with Councillor Annette Schilg 

elected Deputy Mayor for the period January 2022 to Sep-

tember 2023. Council takes this opportunity to thank our 

long-serving outgoing Mayor Heather Wilton and Deputy 

Mayor Doug Meyer OAM for their leadership during their 

tenure.  
 

 Council authorised the preparation of tender documents 

for the replacement of the 25 metre swimming pool and fil-

tration works at the Jindera Swimming Pool Complex.  

Council adopted the following meeting schedule for 2022, 

with all meetings to commence at 6pm. A public forum will 

immediately precede each meeting.  

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 The appointment of Council delegates to various internal 

and external committees were determined.  
 

 Council approved that casual vacancies in the office of 

Councillors will be filled using the countback method in the 

first 18 months following the 2021 local government election.  

Council resolved to submit a motion to the Local Govern-

ment Special Conference to defer the Infrastructure Contri-

butions Bill until it can be clearly demonstrated that no 

Council will be worse off and it provides fairness and equity 

across the State of NSW.  
 

 Council will become an affiliate member of the Compan-

ion Card NSW program. The NSW Companion Card pro-

gram is for people with significant and permanent disability 

who have a lifelong need for a high level of care to partici-

pate in community events and activities. The Companion 

Card allows a person’s carer free entry into participating ven-

ues and events.  
 

F o r  m o r e  i n f o r m a t i o n  v i s i t : 

https://www.companioncard.nsw.gov.au/  
 

 Council has appointed Fuge Earthworks P/L for the 

Stage 1 – Browrigg Street Drainage at a cost of $167,534.20 

(excl. GST) and for Stage 2 Gerogery Drainage Project at a 

cost of $334,355.40 (excl. GST).  
 

 Meeting agendas and minutes are available for viewing 

at any time on Council’s website.  
 

 Go to www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au for all your Council infor-

mation such as contact information, to lodge a customer request, 

news, events, development applications and forms, careers, waste 

and recycling, library and community services, works and projects, 

business and investment, grants, youth, Council meetings agendas 

and minutes, children services, water and waste water, pet registra-

tions, your rates, have your say and so much more.  
 

 If you have friends and family visiting go to 

www.visitgreaterhume.com.au to be inspired and plan your day 

with lots of suggested tours and activities.  
 

Cr Tony Quinn | Mayor                 greaterhume.nsw.gov.au  

Month  Meeting date  Venue  

January  Tuesday 11  Council Chambers, Culcairn  

February  
(Extraordinary meeting)  

Wednesday 2  Council Chambers, Culcairn  

February  Wednesday 16  Council Chambers, Culcairn  

March  Wednesday 16  Community Meeting Room, Holbrook  

April  Wednesday 20  Community Meeting Room, Holbrook  

May  Wednesday 18  Community Meeting Room, Holbrook  

June  Wednesday 15  Community Meeting Room, Holbrook  

July  Wednesday 20  Community Meeting Room, Holbrook  

August  Wednesday 17  Community Meeting Room, Holbrook  

September  Wednesday 21  Community Meeting Room, Holbrook  

Review of Hume Bank  
Branch Operations – Jindera 
 

Since December 2020, Hume Bank has been trialing reduced trading days at their Jindera branch. 
 

The decision to introduce the trial was in response to declining in-branch customer demand and our desire to 
maintain local services in a sustainable manner.  
 

Hume Bank are currently seeking feedback from their local customers as to how they currently utilise the Jin-
dera branch, how the altered hours during the trial have impacted upon their customers, and any ideas that 
they should take into consideration that better meet the needs of the community. 
Customer feedback will be utilised to identify how they can continue to operate a local branch in a sustaina-
ble manner while also endeavouring to deliver upon local customer expectations.  
 

To provide feedback, please complete the questionnaire online at: 
www.humebank.com.au/online-forms/jindera-branch-feedback-survey 
 

or collect a survey from the Hume Bank Jindera branch located in the HUB at 83 Urana Rd, Jindera . 
 

Please complete and return by Monday 28 February 2022. 
 

Hume Bank looks forward to receiving customer feedback and continuing to support the Jindera and sur-
rounding community.  
 

Contact the Hume Bank - Ph:1300 004 863  or email: hume@humebank.com.au   
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Please follow all ‘Corona Virus’ rules 
during your daily activities and  

practice social distancing.   

 

Contract bookkeeping for small to medium businesses 

Xero and MYOB 
 

Judith Hudson 
0431 027 268 

judith.hudson9@gmail.com 

Stitch and Chat Craft Group 
 

This group meets on the first Wednesday  

afternoon of each month at 1.30pm at  
the Jindera Anglers Clubhouse. 
 

All welcome, just bring whatever you are  
working on and come along for a chat and cuppa. 
 

We usually finish at around 3.00pm 
 

Judy Gray on 0418 617 385 for further information. 
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OFFICIAL SUPPLIERS 
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Plumbers, Drainers & Gasfitters 

Bobcats, Excavators, Tippers & Trenchers 

Farm Water Supply 

Reticulation, Trenching 

Troughs, Tanks & Solar Pumps 

Septic Systems 

Septic & Trade Waste Pumping 

Sand & Gravel Cartage 

Grader & Water Cart Hire 
 

If you want to dig it, pipe it, pump 

it or fix it – we can do it! 
 

Mobile: 0403 191 780 

www.blueysplumbin.com.au 

http://www.blueysplumbin.com.au
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Get your meals sorted for the week! 
 

Meal packs are now available to order  
 

We have a meal pack to suit every lifestyle  
 

Healthy & cooked fresh, ready to heat & eat 
 

Easy online ordering  
 

www.dotskitchens.com  
to see our menu & order 

 

Or call us on 0412 706 578  

 Council News  December 2021 

The meeting was recorded and available for viewing on Council’s 

website https://bit.ly/35uKFxX     

Business dealt with at the meeting included: 
 

The Mayor: 

• acknowledged and thanked the Engineering team for 

keeping residents safe and secure during the storms and 
flooding in late November. Additionally the Mayor 
thanked the SES for their responsiveness on behalf of a 
constituent.  

• thanked Councillor Terry Weston for his commitment 

and service to the Community during his tenure on 
Council. Cr Weston will retire following the upcoming 
election.  

 Council adopted the final Jindera Residential Land 
Use Strategy subject to four amendments.  
 

 Council endorsed actions to initiate the disposal of the 
Brocklesby Hotel.  
 

 Council resolved that the Mayor and General Manag-
er can acquire an executive style residence in the shire to 
assist in the recruitment of an appropriately qualified and 
skilled General Manager.  
 

 Council will submit the following motion to the 
LGNSW Special Conference in February / March 2022:  
“That LGNSW lobby the NSW State Government to continue to 
provide on-going funding to the RFCS that will allow it to contin-
ue to provide on-ground, face-to-face services to farming enterprise 
and families in NSW.” 
 

 Council will receive a report on the Infrastructure Con-
tributions Bill at the January meeting of Council.  
 

 Council approved 8 applications for Round 2 Bushfire 
Community Recovery and Resilience Fund Grant 
(BCRRF) totalling $107,855.00. 
 

 The Holbrook Community Garden Committee was 
appointed as a Management Committee of Council in ac-
cordance with Section 355 of the Local Government Act 
1993. The Terms of Reference for the Committee were 
adopted.  

 Council resolved to close and sell an unused section of 
Hoffmans Road, Culcairn.  
 

 Council approved the construction of footpath in Ura-
na Street, Jindera and the footpath and kerb and channel 
in Molkentin Road Jindera.  
 

 On behalf of Council, I extend warm Christmas greet-
ings to all residents of Greater Hume. I would also like to 
pass on thanks to the General Manager and staff of Great-
er Hume Council for their hard work and commitment 
over the past two and a half years, during a range of chal-
lenges, including bushfires and a global pandemic.  
 

Council are currently reviewing the Com-

munity Strategic Plan. There are a num-

ber of opportunities for the community to 

contribute to the development of the plan. 

The QR code will take you to the survey 

on our website. The website also advises 

other means to engage with us.  
 

 Meeting agendas and minutes are available for viewing at 
any time on Council’s website. 
 

 

 Go to www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au for all your Council 
information such as contact information, to lodge a customer re-
quest, news, events, development applications and forms, careers, 
waste and recycling, library and community services, works and 
projects, business and investment, grants, youth, Council meet-
ings agendas and minutes, children services, water and waste 
water, pet registrations, your rates, have your say and so much 
more.  
 

 If you have friends and family visiting go to 
www.visitgreaterhume.com.au to be inspired and plan your day 
with lots of suggested tours and activities.  

 

Cr Heather Wilton | Mayor  

greaterhume.nsw.gov.au  

https://bit.ly/35uKFxX
http://www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au
http://www.visitgreaterhume.com.au
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Phone: 02 6026 3277    Email: clinic@jinderavet.com.au 
 

Hours: Mon-Fri 8.30am-6pm Sat 8.30am-11am 
89 Urana Street, Jindera NSW 2642 

 

Daryl Klein B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 
Brigit Pitman B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 

 

With the bonus of wonderful staff! 

  Australian Native Plants  
For Sale 

 

Experienced in native plant nurseries. 
 

Tubes - $3.50 ea  

or $3 ea for 10 or more 
 

14 x 14 cm pots $4.50 ea  

or $4 ea for 10 or more 
 

Melaleuca Styphelioides 

3 foot plant $9 
 

 Beautiful 
Eucalyptus Erythrocorys  

bright yellow flowers and bright red caps  
 

Hakea Francisiana  
 

Most plants ready now 

All plants ready March onwards  
 

Contactless pick-up available 

Local Free Delivery for orders $30 & over 
 

Phone or Text - Carolyn 0401 851 309  
For Plant Availability and Full List 

Photos and Information etc. 

mailto:clinic@jinderavet.com.au
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Score Results: 
 

SUNDAY COMPETITION  

2/01/2022 – Stableford – 4 Players 

Name GA Hcap Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

Trevor Freeman 19.1 20 36 W $15 

Daryl Klein 21 22 30 R/U 3Balls 

Name GA Hcap Dly Hcap Net Score Result 

David Briggs   Frank Carmody 28.5 W 

Dave Webb   Barry Verbunt 29.5 R/U 

Dave Castles   Peter Chaston 31 B 

Vets –  
Wednesday Mornings 8.30/9.00 – 9 Holes  
 

19/01/2022 – Beginning of 2022 season  

2 Ball Ambrose – Stroke - 14 Players 

26/01/2022 – Stableford - 12 Players 

Name GA Hcap Comb Hcp Net Score Results 

B. Sheerans   18 W 

P. Chaston   16 R/U 

Ian Dunn   16 B 

D. Castles   15 B 

D. Briggs   13 B 

 Another year and here we go again!!! 
 

 Hopefully everyone had a very merry Xmas and are 
looking forward to a new set of challenges in the new 
year. 
 

 Golf wise our course has never looked better with 
…... lush green fairways – in the middle of summer!! – 
This is unheard of and has occurred at the right time for 
our ground staff who have been busy laying new turf 
around the 1st, 6th, 8th and 9th greens. There is also 
plenty of on-going works including the regular spreading 
of sand around the greens which is to encourage the new 
turf – and native turf to spread. 
 

 However, with ideal growing conditions there is al-
ways the flip side which means constant mowing, trim-
ming and whipper snipping etc. 
 

 Any members who are keen to help out will be most 
welcome and can contact us via email 
“admin@jinderagolfclub.com” 

 The 2022 season proper will begin on the 6th March 

with our “Opening Day” which is a 2 Ball Ambrose – 

more on this later. 
 

 In the meantime, current comps are as follows: - 

• Sunday – Men’s 18 holes, Stableford (unless notified 
differently) Tee-off 8.30/9.00. 

• Wednesday – VETS 9 Holes, Stableford (unless noti-
fied differently) Tee-off 8.30/9.00 

• Friday – Chook Run – 9 Holes, Open to all, Tee-Off 
Currently 4.30/5.00, can also be played throughout 
the week – Play your game, place cards – signed and 
verified by partner with $5.00 in an envelope and 
slide under the door. 

 

Membership 
 As mentioned previously, the number of social golf-
ers using our course – and paying Green Fees - seems to 
be growing every week, which is great for the golf club 
and the community. 
 

Season 2022 membership renewals will be  

sent out from early March.  
 

 GST will be added to the cost of memberships this 
year, bringing the cost of adult memberships to $110.00 
(incldg. GST) and $33.00 (incldg GST) for juniors.  
 

 Please support your community golf club and renew 
your membership via the payment details on the invoice. 

Name 
GA 
Hcp 

Dly Hcp Net Score Results 

Gary Spurr 31.6 33.0 39 W $20 

Bob Sheerans 19.7 20.0 35 R/U $15 

Ron Smithenbecker 12.8 13.0 33 B 

Chris Larkin 22.1 23.0 32 B 

Simon Cossor 14.3 15.0 30 B 

9/01/2022 – Stableford – 10 players 

Name GA Hcp Dly Hcp Net Score Results 

B.Sheerans 19.4 20.0 35 W $20 

S. Cossor 14.3 15.0 33 R/U $15 

D. Webb 29 30.0 27 B 

B. Polkinghorne 14.6 15.0 26 B 

16/01/2022 – Stableford – 8 players 

Name GA Hcap Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

B. Sheerans 19.2 20.0 36 W $20 

D. Klein 21.4 22.0 36 R/U $15 

D Gray 25 26.0 35 B 

N. Winter 28 29.0 32 B 

S. Cossor 14.2 15.0 31 B 

23/01/2022 – Stableford – 10 players 

Happy golfing ….  

… get a friend or take the family along  

and enjoy your Jindera Golf Course ! 
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Chook Run –  

9 Holes - Friday 4.30/5.00pm  

 
7/01/2022 – Stableford – 8 Players 

Name GA Hcap Dly Hcp Net Score Results 

D. Klein 0 22 18 W $10 

C. Larkin 0 23 17 R/U 2B 

Ron. Smithenbecker 0 13 17 B 

D. Gray 0 24 17 B 

21/01/2022 – Stableford – 21 Players  

Name GA Hcap Dly Hcp Net Score Results 

Bob Sheeran 0 20.0 18 W $20 

J.Little 0 31.0 17 R/U 3 B 

G.Sheather 0 21.0 17 B 

S.Cossor 0 15.0 16 B 

Strop Weldon 0 31.0 16 B 

J.Carabott 22 23.0 16 B 

N.Brand 0 22.0 16 B 

Rawinia Smithenbecker 0 15.0 16 B 

G.Rixon 0 26.0 15 B NTP 

Ron Smithenbecker 0 13.0 15 B 

28/01/2022 – Stableford – 15 Players 

Name GA Hcap Dly Hcp Net Score Results 

D. Webb 0 30.0 17 W $20 C/B 

Chris Larkin 0 23.0 17 R/U 3B 

M. Thyssen 0 30.0 16 B 

Shane Steedman 0 36.0 16 B 

S. Millar 0 20.0 15 B 

Ron Smithenbecker 0 13.0 15 B 

Jeff Donney 0 36.0 15 B 

Josh Little 0 31.0 14 B C/B 

 

Follow us on Facebook  

or our website at  

www.jinderagolfclub.com. 

Name GA Hcap Dly Hcp  Net Score Results 

Jake Sanders 0 22.0 16 W $15 

Ken Garfield 0 26.0 15 R/U 2 balls 

Daryl Klein 0 13.0 15 Ball 

Nev Brand 0 22.0 14 Ball 

14/01/2022 – Stableford – 7 Players 

The creek under bridge to 7th green – normally very dry in January. 

http://www.jinderagolfclub.com
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Happy New Year Fishos! 
 

 What a month January has served up to us, record 
rain, the 9 mile creek in Jindera running a banker, Lake 
Hume 100% full with gates open, unbelievable start to the 
year. 
 

 Plenty of fish biting although you have to sift through 
the little redfin to get to the bigger fish, seems to be 1 big 
redfin for every 20 little ones. 
 

 Jindera Anglers conducted a successful sausage sizzle 
at Bunnings on Saturday, 20th November with all pro-
ceeds going to restocking Murray cod into the Murray Riv-
er at the 12 mile reserve, thanks to Graeme, Donk, 
Wayne, Chris, Brian, Squeak, David and Laz. 
 

 Back to December and the club had a cod opening 
fishing comp on the 3rd, 4th and finishing on Sunday 5th 
December with the measure/weigh-in at the clubhouse. 
Plenty of fish caught, released, some prior to capture and a 
top weekends fishing was had.  
 

 Anglers fished various locations from the Upper Mur-
ray, Lake Hume right through to Conargo, the Midgets 
best fish went to Matty Kalina with a 99cm Murray Cod, 
brother Lochy snared a 50.5cm Yella. 
 

 Ladies best fish went to Kerrie Lynch with a 35.5cm 
Yella. 
 

 Men’s biggest fish was won by Kevin Brown (the up-
per Murray strangler) with a 101cm Murray Cod, best bag 
of fish went to Brian Shannon narrowly beating Jason 
(stonker) Boyd by a mere 50mm. 
 

 Doughnut winners were Squeaky, Donk, Shane, Tre-
vor, Mark and Indi.   
 

 The Annual Christmas Party and the Trophy Presenta-
tion for the 2020/2021 season was held on Sunday, 19th 
December, after a fantastic 3 course meal including 
prawns and finishing with pavlova and all trimmings. 
 

 Young BJ Birmingham celebrated his 21st birthday 
(several 21’s plus a half) and also was presented with the 
clubman of the year for his outstanding efforts, donations 
and work around the club. You little ripper BJ…. 
 

 Thanks to everyone who cooked, supplied salads, 
sweets, donated prizes and trophies this made the day the 
success that it was. 

 Annual Trophy winners, 
fisherman of the year Shane 
Bradbury, Lady fisher of the 
year Kylie Shannon and the 
doughnut winner for 2021 
was shared between Squeaky Taylor and Daniel. 
 

Upcoming Events… 

…. February looks like being a very busy month! 
 

 The January 2022 open fishing comp was held on the 
weekend 28, 29 and 30 January with a good number of 
members attending the weigh-in, fishos tackled mainly the 
Hume Weir however some tackled the 12 mile and Lake 
Mulwala. 
 

 Winners were juniors Jackson Kilmartin best redfin 
34cm, a bag of redfin 1400, Ladies Taryn with a 30cm red-
fin and a bag of 1120, Men’s winner was Laszlo with a 
Yellow-belly 530cm, with a bag of redfin 3750, Wade had 
a nice Yella 480, Sham had a bag of redfin, with the big-
gest being 37cm. 
 

 Doughnuts went to Brett, Kevin, Harvey, Kirsty, 
Shane, Ricko with special mention to Shane and Leif who 
won the comp the week before with great bags of redfin 
(shame they were a little early for the main comp). 
 

SAVE THE DATES 

 Sunday 6th February at 9.30am the South West An-

glers Annual General Meeting will be held at the Wal-
bundrie Hotel, all Jindera Members are cordially invited to 
attend an support the regional body that represents all an-
glers in our region to get better and maintain fishing/
camping conditions. 
 

 Jindera Anglers Monthly General Meeting is on Fri-

day, 11th February 2022 from 5.30 at the clubhouse. 
 

 South West Anglers Annual Buckingbong interclub 

fishing competition at Narrandera is on commencing Fri-

day, February, 18, 19 and 20th. 
 

 Jindera Anglers next fishing comp will be the DARYL 

GIRLING MEMORIAL COMP to be held at the 12 mile 

reserve, Howlong Road from Friday, 25th to Sunday 27th 

February, keep an eye on your emails and Facebook for 
more information. 

BJ is presented with his clubman of the year trophy Jason Boyd (boy) had a good day on the redfin 
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Chris Lavis presents Jason Boyd with his biggest redfin trophy 

Kevin Brown is presented his trophy for the 

biggest catch and release fish 

Taryn won the ladies comp 

Jackson Kilmartin with a 34cm redfin 
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Anglers Club ………………………………………       0409 537 452 
Friends in Action …………………………………      0438 262 480 
Childrens Services ………………………………………   6026 3877 
Community Forum ……………………………………     6026 3544 
Conway Printing…………………………………………    6026 3611 
CWA…………………………………………………...….  0428 263 318 
Football Club…………………………………………… 0409 263 658 
Friends of Jindera Wet Lands…………………… 0407 180 730 
Golf Club…………………………………………………. 0418 690 510 
Jindera Lutheran Church………………………….  0427 200 035 
Jindera Pioneer Museum ………………………………6026 3622 
Jindera Public School……………………………………  6026 3280 
Jindera Post Office……………………………………      6026 3201  

Morgan Country Car Club………………………   0448 004 706 
Multi Purpose Stadium Committee…………. 0429 960 616  
Netball Club……………………………………………   0407 186 073 
Pony Club   ………………………………………………….. 6026 3484 
Pre School…………………………………………………...  6026 3468 
Recreation Reserve   ………………………………   0438 263 417  
Red Cross   ………………………………………………  1800 733 276 
Rural Care Link ……………………………………………   6026 3001 
St Johns Lutheran School……………………………… 6026 3220 
St Mary MacKillop College…………………………     6045 9422 
St Paul’s Anglican Church……………………………… 6040 6457 
Swimming Pool   …………………………………………   6026 3900 
Tennis Club……………………………………………     0424 179 051 

JINDERA COMMUNITY DIRECTORY 

7:00pm 

7:00pm 


